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 Navy Enterprise Business Solutions (PMW220) keyworkers, Jessica 

Alarcon, Jennifer Starks and Beth Terranova, have a 

combined total of 10 years of keyworker 

experience for their current organization. 

Whether serving as CFC Key Workers or 

supporting CFC campaigns in other 

capacities, all three have been heavily 

involved in organizing PMW220 CFC campaigns 

and fundraising events over the past several years by 

building an organizational culture of charitable giving. 

 Jennifer, Beth and Jessica have completed a variety of activities 

including organizing energetic kick-off events and charity fairs, crafting 

leadership messages to the organization, and facilitating one-on-one 

interactions with colleagues. “Dawg Days” hot dogs sales, “Confections for a 

Cause” holiday candy/cookie sales, “Pizza with a Purpose” and “Breakfast 

Benefit” events have been popular CFC fundraising efforts.  Most recently, the 

“Jersey Jar” has provided an opportunity for PMW220 members to make a 

CFC contribution in order to allow employees to wear their favorite sports 

team or military service jerseys to work.   

 Over the past few years that Beth, Jessica and Jennifer have been 

involved in CFC, PMW220 organizational donations alone (apart from 

personal donations from the very generous PMW220 employees) have 

generated over $12,500 to CFC charities. 

 The fourth and final Show Some Love day will take 

place on 21 November, and celebrates the Thanksgiving 

season by encouraging Federal employees to participate in 

random acts of kindness.  

 “Celebrate Thanksgiving with a Random Act of 

Kindness” sheds light on the generous nature of Federal 

employees, who are dedicated to supporting the thousands 

of charities participating in the campaign. With the holiday 

season approaching, it is the perfect time of year to show 

some kindness to those around you. 

Here is how to get involved: 

 Take a moment of your day to perform a random act 

of kindness. 

 Share your story on social media, and encourage 

others to participate. 

 If you witness or benefit from a kind act, consider 

sharing the experience on social media and pay it 

forward by surprising someone else with your own kind 

act.  

Click the image below for more information! 
Gobble of the Week  

“Kindness in words creates confidence. 

Kindness in thinking creates profoundness. 

Kindness in giving creates love.” 

-Lao Tzu 

http://cfcnca.org/celebrate-thanksgiving-with-a-random-act-of-kindness


 

 

To learn More About the CFC visit: 

               Facebook.com/CFCNCA 

                Twitter.com/CFCNCA 

                 LinkedIn.com/CFCNCA 

November 14  ONR Chili Cook-Off 

November 16   ONR Charity Fair 

November 21 Celebrate Thanksgiving with a Random Act of Kindness  

November 29 Giving Tuesday 

December 1  Campaign Contest Begins 

February 7  DON CFC NCA Award Ceremony  

DOD Navy 
Agency Amount Raised Goal Dollar % 

Navy 1,080,940  $2,500,000  43.2 % 

CNO $145, 245  $219,900  66.1% 

NAVFAC $42,403  $115,200  36.8% 

NAVSEA $361,925  $1,000,000  36.2% 

NDW $13,015  $40,000  32.5% 

NRL $36,363  $201,000  18.1% 

ONI $79,021  $132,000  59.9% 

SECNAV $117, 912  $230,000  51.3% 

SPAWAR $27, 240  $39,000  69.8% 

USMC $73,564.00  $167,500  43.9% 

BUMED $32,767 $43,200 75.9% 

CNA $30,655 $86,300 35.5% 

CNIC $16,688 $45,700 36.5% 

NCWDG $2,800 $7,600 36.8% 

ONR $34,221 $73,600 46.5% 

SSP $38,362 $45,000 53.2% 

Other $23,956 $39,000 98.4% 

http://cfcnca.org/celebrate-thanksgiving-with-a-random-act-of-kindness

